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MASS INTENTIONS 

Saturday, June 5 

  5:00 pm Elizabeth Humphreys—Memorial 

Sunday, June 6 

  7:30 am Our Parishioners 

  9:00 am John Sorgini—Memorial 

10:30 am Stephen Krause—Memorial 

Wednesday, June 9 

  8:15 am Pam Mahoney—Memorial 

Thursday, June 10 

  8:15 am Special Intention 

Saturday, June 12 

  5:00 pm John K. Collins—Memorial 

Sunday, June 13 

  7:30 am Joseph Gaughan—Anniversary 

  9:00 am Our Parishioners 

10:30 am Patricia Essley & William Essley, Sr.-Mem 

PASTOR’S CORNER 

 

A few years ago, our parish hosted an extraordinary 

international exhibit of over 100 photographs and historical 

descriptions of some of the principle Eucharistic Miracles, 

which have taken place throughout the centuries from 

around the world.  For Catholics, these miracles 

substantiate the fundamental belief that the bread and wine 

consecrated at the altar at Mass become the true and real 

presence of Jesus Christ - Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity.  

This is the great mystery we celebrate on today’s Solemnity 

of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus 

Christi).  At the exhibit, one could virtually visit places like 

8th century Lanciano, Italy where the sacred wafer turned 

to real human flesh and the consecrated wine turned to 

human blood.  There have been over 140 such miracles 

officially recognized by the Vatican.  One of the more recent 

Eucharistic Miracles occurred at St. Jack Parish in Legnica, 

Poland.  In April 2016, the local bishop, Zbigniew 

Kiernikowski, announced the miracle in this way.  On 25th 

December, 2013 during the distribution of Holy 

Communion, a consecrated Host fell to the floor and then 

was picked up and placed in a water-filled container 

(vasculum).  Soon after, stains of the red color 

appeared.  The former Bishop of Legnica, Stefan Cichy, set 

up a commission to observe the phenomenon.  In February 

2014, a tiny red fragment of the Host was separated and put 

on a corporal.  The commission ordered to take samples in 

order to conduct thorough tests by the relevant research 

institutes.  In the final announcement of the Department of 

Forensic Medicine, it was reported: “In the 

histopathological image, the fragments of tissue have been 

found containing the fragmented parts of the cross striated 

muscle. (...) The whole (...)  is most similar to the heart 

muscle with alterations that often appear during agony. The 

genetic research indicate the human origin of the tissue.”  

The Vatican Congregation for the Doctrine of the Faith 

recommended that the parish prepare a suitable place for a 

display of the relic so that the faithful could give it proper 

adoration.  If you travel to St. Jack Parish in Legnica, 

Poland, you will be able to see this special display of the 

Holy Eucharist. 

 

This Sunday, June 6, right after the 10:30 Mass, we’ll have a 

Corpus Christi Procession to celebrate the true presence of 

Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament of Holy Eucharist.  It will 

travel in front of the church onto Tremont Street to 

Chestnut Street returning by way of the lower parking lot 

and ending with Benediction on the lawn beside the church.  

Bring your family and demonstrate your Catholic by 

joining in the procession behind our Eucharistic Lord 

carried in the monstrance under a canopy and accompanied 

by prayers and song.   Afterwards, our parish Knights of 

Columbus will host a barbeque with hamburgers and 

hotdogs.  I hope you can join us! 

 

   God bless you! 

           Fr. Bob   

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday: 5:00 pm   

Sunday: 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am  

 

 

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE 

Monday – Saturday at 8:15 am in main church  

 

CONFESSIONS 

Thursdays 6:30 - 7:30 pm 

Fridays 12 noon to 1:00 pm 

Please enter the front door of church 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  

Fridays 12 noon – 2:00 pm in main church 

View Sunday Mass on our 9:00 am live-stream 

available at www.holyfamilyduxbury.org/.   

A recording is available afterwards on our website.   

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION - On this 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, 

TODAY, Sunday, June 6, our parish will have a 

Eucharistic Procession immediately following the 

10:30 am Mass, which will take us in front of the 

church onto Tremont St. to Chestnut St. returning by 

way of the lower parking lot and ending with 

Benediction on the lawn beside the church.  

Demonstrate your faith in the Real Presence of Jesus in 

the Eucharist and plan on joining the procession 

behind our Eucharistic Lord Jesus carried in the 

monstrance under a canopy and accompanied by 

prayers and song.  Afterwards, our parish Knights of 

Columbus will host a barbeque with hamburgers and 

hotdogs.    
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PLEASE DON’T FORGET TO SUPPORT YOUR 

PARISH - during these challenging times. Your 

regular, generous support is especially needed. Visit 

https://giving.parishsoft.com/App/Giving/hfdux to 

give a recurring (or one-time) contribution online or 

send in your donations to Holy Family, 601 Tremont 

St., Duxbury 02332.  Thank you. We depend on you!  

LEGACY SOCIETY – Please remember Holy Family 

Parish in your will.  It is a wonderful way to help pass 

on the legacy of our faith to future generations of 

parishioners!  When you do, please let us know so you 

can join the Legacy Society.  Contact our Finance & 

Operations manager, Cheryl Provost for details.   

2021 CATHOLIC APPEAL UPDATE – As of May 20, 

195 Holy Family parishioners have donated or 

pledged $118,563 toward our parish goal of $166,759.  

Many thanks to those who have participated already!  

Your generosity will benefit hundreds of pastoral, 

charitable, and educational programs at work within 

the Archdiocese of Boston, including Holy Family.  If 

you haven’t donated yet, please make a generous gift 

now by using an envelope available on the table at the 

door of the church, donating online at 

www.bostoncatholicappeal.org, or scan the QR code 

above.  Every gift, regardless of the size, is meaningful 

and can make an impact.  Your participation is very 

much appreciated by our parish and the thousands of 

people who are served through the Archdiocesan 

Central Ministries.  This is our Church and when you 

support the Catholic Appeal, you support us!   

SUPPORT FOR THOSE EXPERIENCING 

ADDICTION AND/OR FOR THEIR LOVED ONES 

– is available here at Holy Family Parish through an I 

Thirst healing ministry trained counselor, parishioner, 

Eileen Cerne.  Sponsored by the Archdiocese of 

Boston, this ministry offers confidential, caring and 

spiritual support to those experiencing addiction and/

or to their loved ones who are suffering due to this 

affliction.  I Thirst counselors receive extensive 

training and support as they engage in this ministry.  

For more information, contact Eileen at 781-424-8533 

or Fr. Bob at 781-934-5055, ext. 115.         

FIRST COMMUNION - Please pray for 

the children and their families who will 

be celebrating this sacrament at the 

following Masses:  Saturday, June 12 at 

5 pm and Sunday, June 13 at 9 am.  

PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

        

Weekly Parish Offertory Budget                 $11,298 

 

Due to an early bulletin deadline, collections will be 

noted next weekend. 

 

Thank you!  We are a generous people and  

our God is a generous God. 

SINGING FOR ALL IS BACK! - All are invited to 

sing ALL the songs.  The songs will be displayed in 

the Power Point.  So let's fill the church with our 

songful prayer!  

NEW HOME, OFFICE, CAR, BOAT…? – Would you 

like it blessed? Fr. Bob, Fr. Tom, Deacon Art or 

Deacon Don would be happy to provide a blessing on 

these special occasions, as well as on the occasion of 

other significant life events such as a pregnancy or 

engagement.  Please call the office (781-934-5055) and 

one of them will be happy to pray with you after a 

Mass or come to your location to offer prayers and a 

blessing.   

MASS AND FAREWELL RECEPTION 

– Cardinal Sean O’Malley has appointed 

Fr. Tom Gignac as Administrator of St. 

Bartholomew Parish in Needham 

effective July 1, 2021.   Fr. Tom will 

celebrate the 10:30 Mass next Sunday, 

June 13 and greet parishioners 

afterwards downstairs in Msgr. Glynn Parish Center.  

All are welcome to come and pray for him and wish 

him well as he begins his new ministry in our 

Archdiocese 

NEWLY ORDAINED FR. RICHARD 

WHITNEY – will celebrate a Mass of 

Thanksgiving here at Holy Family 

Church on Saturday, June 19 at the 5:00 

pm Mass.  He is the son of parishioner, 

Debbie Whitney and the late Dick 

Whitney.  We offer our congratulations, 

prayers and best wishes to Fr. Rich as he 

begins his service as a Paulist priest at St. John XXIII 

University Parish in Knoxville, TN.  
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GET PARISH BULLETIN – delivered to your inbox 

by visiting www.parishesonline.com. Then, choose 

Holy Family Parish, Duxbury and click subscribe.   

SUMMER FAITH FORMATION - #Jesus grades 7 & 

8, June 21-25, 6:30 - 8:30 pm.  This program is for rising 

6th and 7th graders (students who will be in 7th and 

8th grade during the 2021-2022 school year) and 

fulfills the faith formation requirement for 2021-22. 

Because this is only a week long session, we learn a lot 

in a very short amount of time, so please sign up only 

if you can attend all 5 nights. Even missing 1 class 

means you miss out on 20% of the year!  Join us for 

this exciting week as we learn about the life of Jesus in 

fun and exciting ways! Sign up online.  For more 

info., please visit our website or call the Faith 

Formation office. 

ONLINE HOLOCAUST EXHIBITION – presented 

by the Art Complex Museum is currently available 

through June 12.  This exhibit entitled, Multiply by Six 

Million: Portraits and Stories of Holocaust Survivors by 

Evvy Eisen presents photographs and personal 

narratives of the Holocaust as thirty-eight survivors 

recall their experiences before, during and after one of 

the greatest tragedies in human history.  Visit https://

exhibits.exhibitenvoy.org/acmonline-evvyeisen/ 

JOIN US FOR AN OUTDOOR MASS - Sunday, June 

20 at 6:00 pm we will have an outdoor Mass on our 

lawn beside the church. Bring a chair or blanket and 

join us!  Spread the word!! 

MY BROTHER’S KEEPER - If you would like to 

donate new or used furniture in excellent condition to 

MBK, please call Jim Sullivan at 781-936-8904.  

Donations should not be left without calling.   

MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY IS BACK 

IN PERSON! AMONG US SERIES - Starting today, 

Sunday, June 6, 6-7:30 pm.  This is an awesome new 

mini series we are doing through out the months of 

May and June. All Middle School students are invited 

to join us and feel free to bring your friends!  Come 

join us for some fun and faith as we play Among Us 

and learn about Jesus.  For more info. Contact Matt 

Bensman at mbensman@holyfamilyduxbury.org or 

781-934-5055 x 113. 

DYNAMIC CATHOLIC - Announcing Dynamic 

Catholic’s new weekly email program: Feed Your Soul 

which offers Gospel Reflections from Matthew Kelly 

and Allen Hunt. What better nourishment is there 

than diving deeper into the upcoming Sunday 

Gospels!  When you sign up, you’ll receive a video 

reflection every Thursday on the upcoming Sunday’s 

Gospel reading — what a spiritual meal! Get ready to 

walk into each Sunday feeling a little bit closer to 

s p i r i t u a l  s a t i s f a c t i o n .  S i g n  u p 

at www.DynamicCatholic.com today! 

Do you love floats? Do you want to be a part of the 

Duxbury 4

th

 of July Parade this year? Do you have a 

trailer we can borrow for a float? If you answered yes 

to any of those questions, we have exciting news for 

you!  Holy Family is building a float to walk in the 4

th

 

of July Parade again this year.  We are looking for 

teens to help us build the float and to walk in the 

parade with us .   Contact  Matt  at 

mbensman@holyfamildubury.org for more details. 
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RECEIVE EMAILS OR TEXTS FROM US TO STAY 

C O N N E C T E D  –  b y  s i g n i n g  u p 

holyfamilyduxbury.flocknote.com or text HFDUX to 

84576.  You choose what kind of updates you get and 

how you get them.  If you need assistance with the 

sign-up process, please contact our parish office. 

TALKING OF PALLIATIVE CARE - Join MC 

Sullivan, RN, MTS, JD, Chief Healthcare Ethicist and 

Director of the Initiative for Palliative Care and 

Advance Care Planning for the Archdiocese of Boston, 

and Karen A. O’Brien, MD, Co- Director of the 

Palliative Care Inpatient Service at Massachusetts 

General Hospital, as they discuss topics in Palliative 

Care for patients and families dealing with serious 

illness.  The weekly programs cover subjects from 

advance care planning to decision-making about 

treatments, nutrition and hydration, and when and 

how to address end-of-life care.  The programs air on 

CatholicTV (check your cable listing for channel): 

Mondays at 6 pm; Tuesdays at 7 am, and Thursdays 2 

am and 11 am.  If you happen to miss an episode, visit 

https://www.bostoncatholic.org/palliativecare or go 

to: https://www.catholictv.org/talking-of-palliative-

care.html.  The Office of Palliative Care and Advance 

Care Planning always welcomes questions and 

comments—on these televised talks, or in general. 

Please submit them to PalliativeCare@rcab.org.  

PREGNANT? - There is help.  Pregnancy Help serves 

anyone facing crisis pregnancy situations.  With 

offices in Brighton, Natick and Brockton, the nurses 

and case workers are trained to give individualized 

free and confidential care to help you through this 

difficult time.   Pregnancy Testing / Limited 

Obstetrical Ultrasound / Options Counseling / 

Supportive Services and Referrals / Ongoing Support.  

During the pandemic, staff members are available by 

phone, text and email; no walk-in appointments 

available.  Visit www.pregnancyhelpboston.org for 

more information.  

VOLUNTEER TO PLAY WITH HOMELESS 

CHILDREN – at Horizons for Homeless Children 

Playspace utilizing new pandemic safety measures in 

outdoor settings. There is a great need for volunteers 

to provide 2 hours of healing play each week in 

Kingston with shifts Mon. through Thurs. 6 – 8 pm.  

Training is available online via Zoom on Thurs., June 

17 (6–8 pm). Visit: www.horizonschildren.org/

playspace or call 508-510-3250. 

Join in prayer and celebration of the gift of life from 

the moment of conception to natural death – 

Wednesday, June 19 at 6:00 pm at Veterans Memorial 

Stadium, 850 Hancock St., Quincy.  Speakers include 

Abby Johnson from the movie, Unplanned, Former 

Patriot’s football player, Ben Watson and Cardinal 

Sean O’Malley. This joy-filled gathering will be an 

opportunity to give witness to what is in the heart of 

the Gospel, the message of Life.  For more 

information, visit: www.night4life.com.�

UPDATED MASS ATTENDACE GUIDELINES - As 

of May 29

th

, masks are no longer required for 

vaccinated people in the State of Massachusetts. The 

State does advise that non-vaccinated people continue 

to wear masks.  We no longer require masks in 

church.  If you would like to continue to wear a mask, 

you are always welcome to do so.  We have a section 

specially designated for those who wish to sit socially 

distant from other people located on the parking lot 

side transept.  A person will no longer need to be 

seated by a seating ambassador and all rows will be 

available except in the designated socially distanced 

section, where ropes and social distance markers 

remain.  Distribution of Holy Communion will look 

much closer to our pre-pandemic experience, except 

in the socially distanced section.  The Precious Blood 

will remain unavailable for the foreseeable future.  

Congregational singing is now allowed and we 

encourage your full participation.  The dispensation 

from the obligation to attend Mass remains in effect 

for the time being.  However, the obligation is 

expected to be reinstated shortly.  We urge people 

who have gotten out of the habit of attending Mass 

weekly and who have no valid reason to stay away, to 

begin again worshipping God with fellow 

parishioners.  Anyone unable to come to Mass is 

welcome to view our live-stream of the Sunday 9:00 

am Mass.  It can be found on our parish website: 

www.holyfamilyduxbury.org.  A recording of the 

Mass is available afterwards on our website and on 

our YouTube channel.  We appreciate your patience 

as we transition back to near normal.  �
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A Welch Senior Living Community

Phillips
Tree & Construction

TREE REMOVAL
Pruning & Trimming • Hazardous Removals
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Your one stop Kitchen 
Design - Build - Remodeling Partner

Sagamore Beach Showroom
99 State Rd., Route 3A, Sagamore Beach

508-888-4762
www.capekitchens.com

Hours: Mon. - Sun. 11am - 7pm Daily
150 Summer Street, Kingston

(781) 585-7711
whatareyoucraving.com
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31 Bay Road, Duxbury
781-934-5410

Your Full-Service Neighborhood Liquor Store
Fine wine • Beer • Liquor • Cigars • Lottery

Let’s keep everyone safe! No In-Store Shopping! Curbside pick-up or HOME DELIVERY only
Please call 781-422-999 to order or walk right up  |  No on-line orders please!

Kingsbury Square, Kingston | Next to Big Y Supermarket

www.empirewineandspirits.com
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Cosmetic & Restorative Dentistry
Endodontics & Implants
Welcoming New Patients!
781.934.2941
24 Bay Road, Duxbury
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